
 

 
 
 
15 October 2021 
 
 
 
R S Bicknell 
 
 
By email: fyi-request-17143-133f8d7e@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
 
 
Tēnā koe R S Bicknell 
 
 
I acknowledge your official information request received on 12 October 2021, regarding 
Lincoln University purchasing private club memberships (eg Wellington Club) for staff in 2020.  
 
In response I can advise that Lincoln University does not and has not purchased such 
memberships for staff in 2020. 
 
If you wish to discuss this response, please contact the undersigned. 
 
Please note that you are entitled, under section 28 of the Official Information Act 1982, to have 
this response reviewed by the Office of the Ombudsman. 
 
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

 
Amy Cradock 
Director, Governance and Legal 
 
 
Email: oia@lincoln.ac.nz 
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